
 
 
March 31, 2020  
 
 
 
Subject: LadyBug Technologies Critical Supplier Status  
 
  
Valued Supplier, 
 
LadyBug Technologies LLC is a Critical Supplier of goods and services to the national security 
industrial base.  The unprecedented COVID-19 crises requires LadyBug to remain open and continue 
to supply needed products and services.  LadyBug has implemented social distancing and shelter-in-
place policies consistent with guidance and orders issued by federal, state and local governments. 
 
Consistent with the President’s guidelines: “if you work in a critical industry, as defined by the 
Department of Homeland Security, you have a special responsibility to maintain your normal work 
schedule.”  Our customers have referenced Title I of the Defense Production Act of 1950, which was 
reauthorized on March 18, 2020 by the President.  In addition, our customers have provided me 
with the attached memo from Ellen Lord, Undersecretary of Defense for Acquisition and 
Sustainment, concerning the status and performance of Department of Defense (DOD) contracts 
and subcontracts. This explains that the Essential Critical Infrastructure Workforce includes workers 
who support the essential services required to meet national security commitments to the federal 
government and U.S. Military. These individuals, include but are not limited to, aerospace; 
mechanical and software engineers, manufacturing/production workers; IT support; security staff; 
security personnel; intelligence support, aircraft and weapon system mechanics and maintainers. 
Personnel working for companies, and their subcontractors, who perform under contract to the 
DOD providing materials and services to the DOD, are expected to maintain their normal work 
schedules.  
 
If orders issued by your local or state government prevent suppling LadyBug with Critical material, 
we recommend you contact your local authorities for further clarification.  Specifically, how should 
you proceed if supplied material impacts contracts and subcontracts critical to DOD and other 
Federal agencies.  
 
 
Regards, 

Richard R Hawkins, President 
phone:  707-546-1050 ext 101 
fax: 707-237-6724 
www.ladybug-tech.com 
Ladybug Technologies LLC 
3317 Chanate Rd.  Suite 2F 
Santa Rosa, CA 95404 
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